
 

Making an IMPACT! 

For over 150 local students, the month of July was filled with 

new friends, exciting challenges, and lasting memories as 

they laughed, splashed, and splattered their way through 

camp! Campers of all ages learned how their actions can 

change the community at our fourth annual summer camp, 

held again at The John Carroll School. 

 

Every morning after a healthy breakfast provided by HCPS, 

we split into our classrooms to discover new ways to make a 

positive impact on the world around us. Our youngest 

students learned how police officers, teachers, and other 

helpers in our community keep us safe. Lots of crafts and 

silly games helped our early elementary students learn their 

sight words. Their month of learning about different animals 

culminated in a trip to the Plumpton Park Zoo in Rising Sun. 

 

Upper elementary and early middle school students joined 

together to imagine a world before cell phones and 

computers, contemplating the lasting impact of famous 

inventors. From Nobel Prize winners to the first women in 

space, the month was filled with inspiring stories of everyday 

people who rose above challenges to make a difference. 

When learning about two-time Nobel Prize winner Marie 

Curie, one camper exclaimed, “I want to be like her! She 

worked really hard to succeed even when so many people 

told her she couldn’t do it!” Our oldest students focused on 

their own impact, finding ways they can protect the 

environment and be role models to those around them. 

 

Each day after lunch, campers split into groups of all ages to 

rotate between different afternoon stations of art projects, 

science experiments, theater games, and physical activities. 

In keeping with the year’s theme, our science labs were all 

about physics – letting the kids really feel the impact of 

gravity, mass, force, and motion!  

 

Throughout the month, every class was taken on a fun field 

trip, including a trip to the zoo and the Anita C. Leight 

Estuary Center, canoeing at Eden Mill, and the Above and 

Beyond ropes course at Harford Glen. Campers who did not 

know how to swim were taken to the Aberdeen Swim Center 

for swimming lessons twice a week, sponsored by the 

Michael Phelps Foundation. We also had special guest 

speakers from HealthLink, the Bel Air Public Library, 

Susquehanna Beekeepers, and many other community 

partners.  

 

It really was an action-packed month of learning and fun!  

Everyone involved agreed that this year’s camp was a great 

success. At our farewell picnic, campers were excitedly 

making plans and predictions for their adventure next 

summer.  

 

Campers, counselors, and helpers strike a silly 

pose during our farewell picnic. 
 

Campers gather in the Community Room before 

separating by age for morning classroom activities. 
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LASOS is Expanding: Increasing   

Our Staff and Our Reach 

It is hard to believe we are already entering our fifth year 

of service in the Harford County community! Since its 

inauguration in August 2009, LASOS has steadily grown 

in the number of families we serve, the range of services 

we offer, and the strength of our community presence. 

 

Our organization is running with the help of more 

employees than ever, with three new office staff joining 

us this year. We now have an AmeriCorps member 

positioned at LASOS, as well as an opportunity for 

Harford Community College students to work with us 

through the Federal Work-Study Program. 

 

With the talents of this new team of dedicated LASOS 

staff, we can build deeper roots in the community with 

our existing classes on English language, financial 

literacy, and citizenship, in addition to some exciting new 

programs! 

Infant and Youth Program Expansions 

Great news! Building Blocks, our young child and family 

literacy program currently provided on Wednesday 

mornings in our Bel Air office, will now be offered in 

Aberdeen at Catholic Charities Early Head Start every 

Tuesday. Starting in January 2014, we will also have 

classes on Mondays at the Harford County Public 

Library of Edgewood. We look forward to having a   

more convenient location available for our Aberdeen  

and Edgewood families! 

 

Our very popular Youth Mentoring program will be 

helping students weekly at four different locations this 

year. In addition to the current programs located at our 

office in Bel Air, Aberdeen High School, and Edgewood 

High School, students can now receive homework help 

and study with friends and classmates at Joppatowne 

High School.  

Butterfly Group 

This fall, LASOS will be inviting at-risk girls in middle and 

high school to join our new girls-only mentoring program. 

Girls in the Butterfly Group will use this special time to 

get together at the end of the week to relax, unwind, 

indulge, confide, and have fun! The girls’ interests will 

guide the group activities aimed to nurture, promote, and 

embrace diversity, healthy lifestyles, and academic 

success. If you or your company would be interested in 

providing social, cultural, or educational enrichment to 

our Butterfly Group, by means of a lecture, tour, or 

activity, please contact our office! 

Upcoming Events 

• Latin Dance Night, September 15th  
 --and again on October 6th-- 
 8pm at MaGerks Pub 
 $5 admission, must be 21+ 

 
• Vera Bradley Bingo, October 12th

 6:30pm at the Bel Air Armory 
 tickets $18 in advance, $20 at door 

 
• Food Bank, November (date tba) 
 4-6pm behind LASOS office 
 provided by the Maryland Food Bank 

 

• Holiday Open House, December 6th

 5pm at 412 Foxcroft Drive (Bel Air) 
 
• Wine, Fondue, & You, March 2nd

 3-5pm at MaGerks Pub 
 tickets $30/$25 for designated driver 

 
• Celebration of Cultures, May 3rd

 11am-3pm at the Bel Air Armory 
 

We hope to see you there! 

Irish Dancers at our 2012 Celebration of Cultures 

 
 



Food for Thought 

Did you know that LASOS provides free food to the 

community? Every Tuesday, we receive a fresh shipment 

of breads, bagels, and pastries from Panera Bread. 

These unsold bakery treats are given as part of the 

company’s Day-End Dough-Nation program. Members 

are encouraged to take home a bag of bread and baked 

goods each time they visit the office. 

 

Once a month, the Maryland Food Bank provides a 

generous donation of fresh produce and packaged goods 

for our members. We are one of the 600 community-

based organizations (a network including soup kitchens, 

pantries, shelters, and schools) providing meals to food 

insecure families and individuals in the state of Maryland.  

 

Our food bank is held in the parking lot behind the 

LASOS office, accessible from Bond Street. Our last food 

bank was on Friday, September 6
th
. We hold these on a 

quarterly basis on a Fridays from 4-6pm. Volunteers are 

needed and welcome to help set up, bag produce, and 

hand out food! 

 

September is Hunger Action Month!  
 

Maryland Food Bank is part of Feeding America, the 

primary national network of food banks. This month, 

MFB, No Kid Hungry, and other meal-providing agencies 

across the country are raising awareness about the issue 

of hunger in America. You can spread the word by taking 

part in Go Orange Day on September 24 – color yourself 

and your social medial in the official color of hunger 

awareness! 

Featured Member: Alejandra Huezo  

When Alejandra Huezo was told that her ninth grade 

credits would not transfer from El Salvador and she 

would need to attend an extra year of high school, she 

was not discouraged. Instead, she saw it as an 

opportunity to learn more, take AP classes, and enter 

college with some credits under her belt. 

 

Alex underestimates how her optimism and ambition 

sets her apart from most students her age. After 

arriving to the US in December 2010, she balanced 

ESOL classes and sophomore year with ease, 

surprising herself when she passed all of her classes 

despite her minimal English. With that encouragement, 

her language skills blossomed exponentially, jumping 

up 5 levels in one year and no longer needing ESOL 

courses by her junior year.  

 

Never failing to make the most out of an opportunity, 

Alejandra’s interest in business and marketing is clearly 

reflected in her impressive extracurricular repertoire: 

DECA (a marketing and entrepreneurship club), FBLA (a 

business club), Engineering club, Peer Helpers, HOPE 

club, and Foreign club. 

 

Last month, Alejandra began an internship set up 

through LASOS at State Farm Insurance for the Kyle 

Tomlinson Agency. “I have always wanted to be an 

accountant, and this internship is giving me the 

experience any teenager with the same aspirations as 

me would want.” Alex plans to put her internship money 

toward enrolling at HCC to major in accounting, and 

then transferring to another university. 

 

Alejandra has been volunteering at LASOS for the past 

year, most recently as a classroom helper at Summer 

Camp. When asked what drew her to our organization, 

she replied, “I wanted to help out because I wished that 

when [my family first arrived in Georgia] I could have 

had the help they give here in LASOS.” 
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Stocked and ready to give!  

Volunteers await the crowd last April. 
 



 

We need your help! Become a “Friend” of LASOS 
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   New Office Hours:  

   Monday   10-1 
   Tuesday   10-1 and 5-7 
   Wednesday 10-1 and 5-7 
   Thursday  10-1 
   Friday  10-1 
   Saturday  10-1 

 

Did you know that the services we offer truly 
change the lives of underserved individuals? 
Are you aware that we build leadership, 
social, and civic skills? Did you realize that 
we provide opportunities to people that 
otherwise would go unnoticed? 
 
At LASOS, you are family and we count on 
donations and support to continue to meet the 
needs of the community.  
 
We know that without you, we would not be 
able to fulfill our vision. But with you, we can 
reach even higher! 
 
We need your help in order to continue to 
provide all the services needed by our 
members. 

 

We encourage you to become familiar with all 
that we do and support the program that will 
benefit most from your generous donation. 

 

Please specify if you would like to contribute 
to a specific area of need: 

 

__ citizenship  __ family literacy 
__ youth mentoring __ adult literacy 
__ general fund 

 

Make checks payable to LASOS and we will 
send you a receipt. 

 

Detach the bottom half of this page and mail 
to our office. 
 
Thank you! 
 
 

EMPOWERING PEOPLE TO  
IMPROVE THEIR QUALITY OF LIFE 

 

And a very big thank you  to 
our newest “friends”! 

 

Full House Minuteman Press   

Harford Community College  

Community Foundation of Harford County 

Women’s Giving Circle 

United Way  of Central Maryland  

RASAC – Harford County Running Club  

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Harford County 

Grace United Methodist Church  

Chick-fil-A of Forest Hill   

Flavor Cupcakery of Bel Air 

C&S Wholesale Grocers   

Phillips Services, LLC.  

      


